
 
SUMMARY OF URGENT DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE LEADER REPORTED TO  
CABINET FOR INFORMATION  
 
The following reports were considered in accordance with paragraph 1.21 of the 
Leader’s Portfolio. 
 
 
ITEM 
 
14.1  REQUEST TO RELEASE FUNDING TO SUPPORT THE RELOCATION OF 

MARKET LANE SUPPORTED HOUSING SERVICE WITHIN THE SHEPHERDS 
BUSH MARKET REGENERATION SCHEME 

 
The report seeks approval to grant additional funding from the Supporting People 
programme to support the relocation of the Market Lane supported housing service. 
 
Reasons for Urgency: 
 
The relocation of Market Lane hostel is the subject of a complex negotiation process 
between the council, the developers for the Shepherds Bush Market regeneration scheme, 
the support provider and the building owner.  The negotiations have taken a considerable 
length of time to complete. An agreement is being reached on a proposal, however 
confirmation of additional funding is required to secure the agreement to relocate the hostel.   
 
Decision taken by the Leader on: 11 October 2011 
 
Recommendations: 
 

That approval be granted for additional funding from the Supporting People 
programme to support the relocation of the Market Lane supported housing service at 
a total cost of £100,000 as set out in para. 1.6 of the report.  
 
Ward: Shepherds Bush Green 

 
 

 


